







Curriculum News





Literacy: As we study weather in science we’ll enjoy many weather related poems and stories such as, It Looked Like Spilt Milk, Little Cloud by Eric Carle, It’s Raining, It’s Pouring, and Cloudette by Tom Lichtenheld.  We are fully back in the swing of our reading groups . . . . “reading up a storm!”





Phonics: Digraphs (sh, th, ch, wh) – We will review all 4 digraphs over the next couple of weeks. In addition, we will review syllables and the children will participate in a graphing activity, where we identify how many vowels are in our name.  This will lead into our review of our vowels including both long and short vowel sounds! This week our focus is on short e/long e.





Writing: The kids are really getting the hang of writing their own poems! So far we’ve had poems about Tigers, Spring, Winter, Dogs, Kindergarten, Recess, Rain, The Zoo, and more!  Since there is less to write the kids are freed up to really zoom in on using interesting “describing words” and stretching words to record all the sounds.  We’re working hard on hearing those tricky vowel sounds in the middle of words.





Math: This week, we will continue to explore addition and subtraction word problems. The main focus of our center activities this week will be on decomposing numbers (less than or equal to 10) into pairs in more than one way, using drawings, objects, and equations (e.g., 5=2+3 and 5=4+1).  We’ll make little booklets using dot paints to record all the different ways to make numbers 3-10.





Handwriting: We will continue to practice writing lowercase letters formed in similar ways.  





Word Wall Words to Practice:  (New Words: big, little, not) I, a, am, the, like, is, me, to, my, see, and, at, can, go, an, look, come, on, you, here, said, it, play, we, and, will, up, for, he, she, was, love, not, mom, dad, they, of, was, are, day, baby, going.


Try making a flashcards with all the sight words we have learned so far.  This is a great way to find out what words your child still needs to practice.  Does your child know all their sight words?  Try writing them in a sentence, making sure that they spell each sight word correctly.  Your child needs to be able to write and read these words in a snap automatically or “in a snap”!





Science: This week, we will continue to explore thermometers. The students will have the chance to manipulate their own thermometer to show various temperatures.  We will not only measure air temperature, but discuss how the color of our clothes may affect our body temperature.  This week, we’ll also learn about another tool that meteorologists use to measure the weather . . . . a rain gauge.  Students will measure rainfall by collecting rain in containers and use unifix cubes to measure how high the water comes.  We’ll explore, “Where do the puddles go?” with a puddle experiment; recording our observations of the puddles each day.  














Reminders/


Further Information





Q1 Specials


Monday - Technology


Tuesday - Music


Wednesday - P.E.


Thursday - Art


Friday - Guidance





Please remember to check the GREEN ALLIGATOR folder daily and return it to school.  Remove anything in the “Keep at Home” side and check the “Return to School” side for important notes/info.


We still are looking for chaperones for our field trip to the Durham Life and Science museum on May 8.  If you are free and would like to be a chaperon it cost $7.  It would be nice to have a few more parents volunteer! 


Please send a water bottle to school each day for your child to use at recess – it gets hot out there!


Our classroom can be a bit chilly at times.  I have no control over the classroom temperature; I suggest sending in a sweater or light jacket in with your student.


If your student arrives late or is absent I will send home any work they miss home with them to complete there.


We still need more glue sticks and tissues in the classroom.  If you could send some in it would be appreciated.  


Have your student use their Raz Kids account to work on their reading.  Encourage them to listen to the story and then go back and reread it on their own. 


Please be aware that we have students in our class with a peanut allergy.  Please keep this in mind when packing lunch and snacks for the day.


Use this helpful Letterland website to reinforce characters and sounds. <� HYPERLINK "http://www.letterland.co" ��http://www.letterland.co� m/parent-guide/alphabet-sounds


Scholastic book orders will be placed at the end of May.  You can visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.scholastic.com" ��www.scholastic.com�, our “book club” class code is: N8ZZF.


Please do not hesitate to ask if you have any questions about Kindergarten!














Kindergarten is a Hoot!
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Week of 5/4/2015 - 5/8/2015





Important Dates

















Specials


Monday : Guidance


Tuesday : Music


Wednesday: P.E.


Thursday : Art


Friday : Readers Theater





Important Dates








Important Dates








May Teacher Appreciation Month - Special thank you for decorating our door last Friday for Teacher Appreciation Month!


Thursday, May 7th – Spring Picture Day – Individual and Class pictures will be taken. 


Friday May 8th - Field Trip to Durham Museum of Life and Science! We would like to have as many parent chaperones as possible for this one!  Please return permission slip as soon as possible! 


If you are interested in attending the field trip, we would LOVE to have you! Please use the link below to sign up! � HYPERLINK "http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C044FACA92CA2FA7-chaperones1" \t "_blank" �www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C044FACA92CA2FA7-chaperones1�








Have a wonderful weekend!


Ms. Dodson


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ddodson@wcpss.net" �ddodson@wcpss.net�











9/1-Labor Day (No School)


9/5: Early Release (Dismissal begins at 1:15)















